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State of Iowa –2019 CDBG-DR Action Plan, Amendment 7, Substantial 
 
The State of Iowa is proposing to make non-substantial changes to the Action Plan.  As none of 
these proposed changes affect the program benefit or eligibility; add or delete an activity; and the 
budget shifts at $4,686,252.60 is less than $5 million, the changes do not qualify as a substantial 
amendment.  
 
These changes include non-substantial changes program budgets.  This change is necessary to 
obligate funds to support the new construction of housing for LMI households and support the 
housing recovery from the 2019 floods.  See the table below outlining the proposed shifts 
between programs.   
 

  
 
The State is also proposing to add Pottawattamie County to the list of counties that may 
participate in the single family new housing construction program in addition to the HUD MID 
area.  Pottawattamie County received FEMA PA and IA in DR 4421.  Data from FEMA Match 
buyout recipients indicates that more buyout recipients relocated to the county than any other 
non-HUD MID county.  These households and others impacted by the disaster will now have the 
opportunity to buy an affordable home in their new communities, along with eligible members of 
the LMI general public after 4 months of marketing to disaster-impacted households. 
 
The State is also proposing a technical change to the references of the down payment assistance 
with closing costs to homeownership assistance.   
 


